File No. 17-0981

PLANNING AND LAND USE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT relative to the on-site
alcoholic consumption subject to standard set of operational standards.

Recommendations for Council action:

1. INSTRUCT the Department of City Planning (DCP), with the assistance of the City
Attorney, to draft an Ordinance creating an administrative process for on-site alcoholic
consumption subject to standard set of operational standards, as described in the DCP
report dated March 21, 2018, attached to the Council file.

2. INSTRUCT the DCP to report on the following:
a. Provide notifications to the Council Offices.
b. Have an active letter of acknowledgement from the Council Office on the file.
c. Provide which recommendation would the DCP prefer.
d. Provide concentration of crime (mapping) statistics.

3. REFER the matter to the Los Angeles City Planning Commission.

Fiscal Impact Statement: None submitted by the DCP. Neither the City Administrative Officer
nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a financial analysis of this report.

Community Impact Statement: Yes.

Against: Mid-Town North Hollywood Neighborhood Council

Against unless amended: Northwest San Pedro Neighborhood Council

Summary:

At a regular meeting held on May 22, 2018, the PLUM Committee considered a DCP report
regarding on-site alcoholic consumption administrative process. Staff from the DCP provided
the Committee an overview of the current process and how to incorporate changes. After an
extension discussion and an opportunity for public comment, the Committee recommended for
the DCP to prepare a draft Ordinance for the Los Angeles City Planning Commission
consideration. This matter is now submitted to the Council for consideration.

Respectfully Submitted,

PLANNING AND LAND USE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE


https://cityclerk.lacity.org/lacityclerkconnect/index.cfm?fa=ccfi.viewrecord&cfnumber=17-0981

MEVIBER : VOTE:
HUIZAR ABSENT
HARRIS-DAWSON ABSENT
ENGLANDER YES
BLUMENFIELD  YES
PRICE YES
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